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Attention Doll Collectors:  

BEAUTIFUL 18» GOLDENVALE DOLL FOR SALE-
$50.00  

Mint condition in the box Goldenvale Doll looking for a loving home.  
Donated to the Handley Neighborhood Association; All proceeds benefit the 

HNA.  
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PRESIDENT½S CORNER 

February, 2011 

Happy Valentine's Day 
As you know, we canceled the January meeting due to the cold weather.  As far as I can remember, 
it was the first time and I hope it will be the last.  But the activates we had planned are scheduled 
for the February meeting. 
Had dinner with our Founder, Doris Harrison, the other night.  She is really enjoying living in West 
with her Daughter, Sherry.  But she states she does miss the people in Handley.   
For those of you who have pets, the Chuck Silcox Animal and Care Center, 4900 Martin St., Monday 
thru Friday, from 2pm to 4pm, you can get your pet's rabies vaccination, city license and a micro-
chip for $24.00  If you pet is already micro chipped, the vaccination and city license is either $12.00 
or $17.00.  I called Animal Control and Care to verify the cost. Pets should be at least 3 months old 
and dogs should be leashed, cats in carriers.  That's a bargain. 
Meetings for the Handley Fest are beginning.  We will need ideas for items to sell in our booth 
along with our Historic Handley t-shirts.  Please put your thinking caps on and come up with some 
ideas. 
As our organization is a tax free association, we need to do some community service to maintain 
the status.  At our January officer's meeting, I presented an idea to make pillow cases for nursing 
homes, women shelters and others.  I will present more information at our February meeting.  Any 
other ideas will be appreciated. 
Remember Code Blue and Code Rangers always needs new members.  Join up to help keep crime 
down and keep Handley clean.  Contact Betty Coomer, Captain, for Code Blue information and for 
Code Rangers, contact Dennis Mitchell at 817-994-1368.  Also Meals on Wheels always needs vol-
unteers, either for a weekly route or as a fill-in when a regular driver is out.  Their number is 817-
336-0912. 
Our February meeting is Monday, February 14th at Handley United Methodist Church, 2929 For-
est.  A light meal is served at 6:30pm with the meeting starting at 7:00pm.  Speaker will be Frank 
Moss, City Council, District 5.  Subject: Urban Village, Neighborhood Empowerment Zone and His-
torical Overlay.   
Hope to see you at the meeting. 
  

Joann 



Page  4 HANDLEY HAPPENINGS  

Eastside Antiques 
Open Monday-Tuesday By Chance 
Open Wednesdayï Saturday 11-5 

 
 
3132 Handley Dr. 
Fort Worth, Texas 76112           817-492-4200 

February, 2011 

 
Health and Wellness Solutions 

Courtesy of Marti and James Lawrence 
 

"A Positive Future, by Intent" 

 

Do you look at the future with hope and a belief that no matter what comes your way, you will suc-
ceed?  Or, do you look at the future as hopeless, and there's nothing that can be done to change it? 
What you believe has a lot to do with how well you weather the challenges in life. 
 
Let's talk about how our beliefs affect what happens to us. A couple of things to keep in mind:  1) As 
human beings, we move toward and become like what we think about; and 2) Our present thoughts 
determine our future. 
 
As human beings, we are teleological or goal-oriented. Also, we are picture-oriented. We think in pic-
tures.  If I say, "red apple" you don't see the words "red" and "apple." In your mind, you actually "see" a 
red apple. You see, we don't see with our eyes. We pick up light with our eyes and then it is translated 
into images in our brains, depending upon how we've been conditioned to translate the light. Words 
create pictures, and we are drawn to pictures. 
 
So, if you believe the future is hopeless, you will be drawn to every hopeless, depressing, "it's only go-
ing to get worse" story you can find. We are comfortable when we find evidence to prove what we be-
lieve is true, and we act in accordance with those beliefs. This is also known as a self-fulfilling proph-
ecy. "I knew it was going to be bad, and it is." 
 
The same thing holds true if we believe the future is full of opportunity, and that we have the power to 
make it even better. We will see evidence of the possibilities, and be drawn to them because that's 
what we are thinking about. It is not surprising that people who look with positive intent are healthier, 
happier and more successful. 
 
So, how do we make that switch in belief? It's all about changing that internal picture you hold, and it 
isn't going to happen by accident. It is made, first, by your intent. 
 
Lou Tice, 
The Pacific Institute 
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 Hello- A very Happy Belated 
New Years to you and your families.  
Hoping the New Year of 2011 brings 
much joy and an abundance of good 
health to us all. 
 You know things come in 
threes.  I hope that holds true.  Iôve 
been without a car for a week, my 
computer kicked the bucket and my 

glasses broke.  Itôs amazing what all you can get 
done when you donôt have wheels to take you 
around. My kitchen cabinets are getting cleaned up 
and straightened and all my Christmas is finally put 
away.  Why is it, when your car is sitting in the drive 
way, it doesnôt bother you if you donôt run off some-
where shopping, but when your car is in the shop, 
you can think up all sorts of places to go to.  I live 
too close to all the good stores in Historic Handley.  
I can walk to them. 
 Due to the bad weather and the possibility of 
ice, we called off the Handley Neighborhood Asso-
ciation meeting in January. We are planning on a 
good meeting in February.  We hope you plan to at-
tend. The Greek Cake Gina Karaboikis made for HNA 
this month was transferred to our Handley Code 
Blue meeting, when we cancelled our HNA meeting 
this month.  Thank you, Gina, for making the deli-
cious cake for us. 
 Joe Laird took down all the decorations at 
the gazebo and they are packed away for another 
year. Our little Christmas tree is beginning to grow. 
I have been shopping the after Christmas sales.  I 
gather items all year long for Jody Hughes and my 
Meals on Wheels clients-approximately 12 to 15 in 
number.  They appreciate everything so much. 
Thanks to those of you who have been sending in 
your dues.  It is greatly appreciated.   
 Eddie Harrison is in the process of deeding 
the ñGazeboò and land on Handley Drive to the His-

toric Handley Development Corp.  
Approximately 15 attended our Handley Code Blue 
Meeting January 17.  Pizza was served. Our NPO, 
Kim Gardner, didnôt get to attend due to Martin Lu-
ther Kingôs holiday. 
 The COPôs saturation detail has resumed 
and will continue every Thursday morning. 
Did you see in Cheers & Jeers in the Star Telegram 
about the home on Milam being mentioned for hav-
ing all the beautiful colored Christmas Treesð7 in 
number?  It was very outstanding and was deco-
rated by one of our own Handley Neighborhood 
members. 
 January 31st: police Captainôs meeting.  Eve-
ryone is invited to attend.  Itôs a good way to keep up 
with what is going on in our area. The police Chiefôs 
meeting was held the 1st Monday night as was our 
CAC meeting.  The Chief wants Code Blue Patrollers 
out patrolling starting on Thursday before the Super 
Bowl in February.  Itôs advised to not drive down-
town Fort Worth during this time due to all the traffic 
they are expecting from out of town visitors, who 
have come to go to the game. 
 Eastside Ministries still needs food and 
clothing. Donôt forget about saving the flip tops off 
of drink cans for the Ronald McDonald House.  Pa-
pers can be recycled at the HUMC paper container 
on the north side of the church.  We have a lady who 
collects used postage stamps, Billie Beth Moore, 
and others who collect Campbell Soup labels and 
Del Monte can labels.  I just cannot make myself 
throw away something someone else can use.  Your 
New Years resolution might be to start collecting 
some of these things to help others. 
 One of our 1958 class members from Hand-
ley High School passed away recently.  His name 
was Sam Aarons.  I went all through school with 
him.  He will be missed. 

(Continued on page 6) 

Page 5 

TREASURERôS ISLAND 

February, 2011 
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 Every first Saturday of the month there is an 
outside flea market at the Handley Antique Mall.  
There are lots of goodies to choose from. 
 M & M Resale Shop on Handley Drive has 
some really neat items now. Go by and pay them a 
visit and talk to James. 
 Eastside Antiques has some really good 
sales nowðbeautiful things. Peggy Yaleôs Doll Shop 
is unique. She has so many darling dolls to choose 
from. 
 Gina Karaboikis has a beautiful fruit stand 
and the fruit and vegetables are delicious. Go by and 
pay all our Historic Handley merchants a visit.  You 
never know what you might find at any of these busi-
nesses. 
 Please remember our sick and bereaved 
members in you prayers and thoughts. None of us 
know what the future holds for any of us.    
Betty Allene Drinkard Coomer 

_____________________________________________ 

WALKER BROTHERS GROCERY STORE  
IN HISTORIC HANDLEY 

  
 Walkers Grocery Store was one of Handleyôs 
finest  grocery stores.  There was fresh produce, meats 
and even penny candy--unheard of these days--nothing 
is a penny anymore.  Brown ñbutcher paperò  was used to 
wrap  most of your purchases  and these were tied with 
string or twine  kept under the counter or from a ball 
type  container made of cast iron.   Bananas  hung from 
a stalk, where you ód select those you liked.  After the 
stalk was picked clean, there was a lot of requests for the 
empty stalk.  These were used for hanging in the chicken 
houses  and kept mites away, supposedly.   
 Space was well used with brooms and such 
hanging from the ceiling. You could hear the hum of the 
ceiling fans  used mostly to stir up the air.  The fans did-
nôt cool like we like today,  but did help to keep things a 
little more comfortable. Walkers Grocery was located on 
E. Lancaster in the row of brick buildings between Forest 
and Handley Dr.  It was thought   that the store was lo-
cated about where the antique store was located.  I sup-

(Continued from page 5) pose the antique store mentioned was Brownôs Antique 
Store.  A picture hung on the wall of Rufus Walker, Con-
nie Walker and Ralph R. Routt.  The picture was believed 
to have been taken in March of 1928.    The ceilings were 
decorated with decorative  tin--same as  the ceilings in 
the stores today. 
****************************************************** 
 Probably Handleyôs  oldest business firm was 
that of Thomas & Grady General Mercantile Store.  Otis 
Thomas and Earl Grady became partners in 1920.  Previ-
ously Mr. J.F. Thomas (father of Otis) had operated the 
store with Mr. Grady.   Considered Handleyôs largest 
store , it carried dry goods, a small line of hardware and 
tin-ware plus the usual groceries and meats.   An older 
news clipping (undated) states Messrs. Thomas and 
Grady were ably assisted by Vernon Grady, Mrs. Otis 
Thomas and Mrs. Earl Grady, with Pete Wilkerson in 
charge of the meat department. 
  
Another such store was Shahan Cash Grocery. 

********************* 
This came from the writings  by Betty Burgess.   

 

 ñWHAT ABOUT THE WEILERS?ò 
  

 I cannot help but wonder what William D. Weiler 
thought as he stepped from the train that day in 1892 at 
Handley, Texas.  Surely there was not a lot to be seen, 
the small  school, station houses, a few homes and the T 
& P Depot, that was to be his home with wife, Rose, and 
their youngsters.  Mr. Weiler was to be the stationmas-
ter  of the Depot. 
 Mr. Weiler was an Indianian, who was born on 
October 3, 1855 in Allen Co.  He was married on Novem-
ber 18, 1877,  to Miss Rose Champer (1857-1934).  She 
was the daughter of  D.W. and Catherine Studebaker 
Champer of Monroeville, Ind. 
 At the time that the T & P sent him here, it was 
doubtful that anyone would realize what this man would 
do for Handley.   Six children were born to this cou-
ple,  three of whom died young.  Winnie Street is so 
named in honor of their young daughter.  Three sons 
grew up here,  William David, Jr., Herbert and Chauncy. 
 Perhaps Mr. Weiler could for- see the growth and 

(Continued on page 7) 

February, 2011 
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Handley Happenings 
Advertising Rates 

business card ad: $25 per month 
1/4 page ad: $40 per month 
1/2 page ad: $70 per month 

6 month  business card  ad:  $120 
We reserve the right to refuse ads. Acceptance of an ad  

is not an endorsement of products or services. 
Ads must be received by the 15th of the month in order 

to reserve a space. To place an ad call, 
Betty Coomer at 817- 457- 9059  

or potential of the area and he bought land--lots that to-
day are the brick store buildings along the north side of 
E. Lancaster.  It was here he built his home, a large two 
story white frame.  Later this would be moved a block or 
so north on what is now Handley Drive, where it stands 
today. 
 Mrs. Weiler served as postmistress.  The post 
office then was a small white frame building  located just 
behind the present Kell Cleaners.  She had a glass show 
case up front from which she sold school supplies The 
Handley Postoffice served much of the area, even includ-
ing the present Forest  Hill area.  These residents rode in 
for the mail and Miss Rose was most obliging and would 
hand the mail to the rider without the rider having to dis-
mount his horse, so he could be on his way without de-
lay. 
 After their home was moved to the Handley Dr. 
location , then called Jennings Avenue, Mr. Weiler built a 
new post office,  this one of brick,  The building still 
stands across the street from where the Drivers License 
Bureau and the First  National Bank of Handley used to 
stand.   Located between the office and the Weiler house 
was a garden  and a granddaughter , Catherine Weiler 
Hartman recalled the beautiful roses and arbors of 
Clematis.  She told of her grandfatherôs love of gardening 
and of his having a special area set aside for rooting cut-
tings of shrubbery and such, and when a new home was 
built, the owner was invited over to select plants with 
which to landscape his home. 
 Very active in all activities in Handley, he was 
made a Director of the First National Bank of Handley in 
1919--now the City National Bank.  He served 15 years 
in that position. 
  
Thanks to the Handley High School Ex-Students Asso-
ciation  (1988)  for the articles on Handley.   

Betty Coomer 

(Continued from page 6) 
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 The people of the town, however, took it in an entirely different way.  They said their city 
was so wildly enthusiastic and energetic that a panther felt tame and at home here.  Paddock 
capitalized on the game and the figure of a panther was placed on the masthead of the Democ-
rat.  The name stuck and several businesses retain the name at present. 
 The Texas Legislature granted the Texas and Pacific Railway land to build on under the 
agreement that they would reach Fort Worth by a specified time.  The people of Fort Worth 
added other land that the railroad needed.  By 1873 T & P was only 26 miles from the town, and 
suddenly a financial panic brought a halt to all construction. 
 Fearing defeat the citizens called town meetings and the Tarrant County Construction 
Company was formed.  This organization sold stock and took up the work of laying the track to-
ward the town. 
Time sped by and in 1876 opposition arose. The land has been graded by the citizensô commit-
tee to within a few miles, but the Legislature would not extend the time limit set on the construc-
tion. 
 The dead line was still the end of the legislative session.  If the railroad did not complete 
its work and the track laid all land would revert back to the state or its owners. 
The railroad company had already spent too much to let the land grants go back to the state so 
they retrieved the contract with the prior construction company and set out with the citizens in a 
feverish effort to complete the road on time. 
 Early in July the Senate passed the motion to adjourn, and it went on to the House for 
approval.  One o the most unique and persistent fights in the stateôs history began.  Friends of 
the railroad refused to allow the House to adjourn.  Day after day a filibuster was carried on 
holding off the vote. 
Day and night the railroad workers labored to finish the track.  Everyone worked frantically to 
insure the future of their city. 
 For 15 days the House was in a state of constant friction. Votes for adjournment were 
close. Tarrant Countyôs representative, Nicholas Darnell, was sick and had to be carried on his 
cot to the House daily to vote against adjournment. 
 On and on by sunlight and torch light the people of the county labored. At last on July 19, 
1876, at 11:23 a. m., amid shouts of workers and on-lookers, the first train entered Fort Worth. 
All the markets were opened for the cityôs people. 
 The first street car line was built in 1876 from the Courthouse to the T&P station and ser-

(Continued on page 9) 
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vice was provided by mule-drawn cars. 
 Jim Courtright was the town marshal from 1876 to 1879.  While in office his fearlessness 
and accuracy with a gun held most of the worst characters in check.  He and a man named 
McIntire were implicated in some trouble in New Mexico and that stateôs officials attempted to 
extradite him.  Courtright evaded capture and traveled north.  Later he returned to New Mexico 
and was cleared. 
Upon his return to Fort Worth he found the places of vice flourishing, especially Luke Shortôs 
gambling tables. Short had no fear of Courtright and opposed him openly.  During one of their 
many arguments, Short outdrew and killed him.  Short was released on $2,000 bond, but was 
never convicted.   
A stage and mail line from here to Fort Yuma, Arizona, opened in 1878 and made Fort Worth the 
eastern terminus of the worldôs longest stage route.  To celebrate the occasion the first parade 
in the cityôs history was held. 
 ñCowtownò had its share of the lawless during its history, one of whom was Capt. Dick 
Bunch, debonair gambler and ñlone highwaymanò. Buncheôs specialty was robbing trains and 
then returning to the tables where the law usually found him.  Nothing could ever be proven  
until the day he included a woman in his work.  After one of his jobs officers remembered seeing 
a young lady board the train in Fort Worth.  When the train reached its destination she was  
arrested and the money was recovered from her and she implicated Bunch. He eluded capture, 
but was later killed in Mississippi.   
  

Continued in the March 2011 Newsletter from a pamphlet put out by the Fort Worth National Bank years ago. 

I do hope you enjoy reading about the history of Fort Worth.   
Betty Allene ñDrinkardò Coomer 

(Continued from page 8) 
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Help YOUR newsletter grow   
Tell us of your days growing up in Handley, send in your old family photos of the Handley area 
(they will be returned). Just get your items in by the 15th of the month to be included in the next 
newsletter.  

Send in your favorite stories and pictures to: 
Handley Happenings 

P. O. Box 8037 
Fort Worth, Texas 76124 

Or e-mail them to: 
lloyd@historichandley.org 

February, 2011 

City calls on residents to blitz bandit signs  
 

Illegally placed "bandit" signs are a nuisance year round, but with the big game less than a 
month away, advertisers are cluttering roadways and medians with signs at an even greater rate. 
  
Bandit signs - small plastic signs sporting messages like "We've got Super Bowl tickets" or 
"Rent your home for the Super Bowl" - violate the City's sign ordinance. They also can create 
traffic hazards, make mowing of rights of way difficult and can add to litter in the area. 
  
"Keeping bandit signs cleaned up is a bit like dealing with junk mail," Fort Worth Code Compli-
ance Director Brandon Bennett said. "You make sure to throw it away or recycle it when it 
comes, but there's always someone in the house that leaves it all on the counter - and if you 
have company on the way, that's when they'll do it." 
  
Code Compliance has a big countertop - more than 300 square miles - to watch for illegal signs, 
and they are calling on residents to help before thousands of football fans converge on the 
Metroplex. 
  
When you see a bandit sign, contact CodeCares@fortworthgov.org or 817-392-6347 and provide 
the approximate location and description. 
  
If you see someone distributing these signs, include a description of the vehicle (and license 
number) and/or person, a description of the sign and an approximate time and location in your 
report. 
  
For your safety, do not attempt to approach the vehicle or individual.  
 
Media Inquiries: Media and Public Affairs Office, 817-392-8889  

 

http://us.mc800.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=CodeCares@fortworthgov.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?llr=nuabn5bab&et=1104271224061&s=6389&e=001yczqWGTxTpsBXm7SYq7Guqk3pbWSxb-fQcfOdEThdn5clf5I1-NNwOyEuC3yqP_DlLa4fDs_R3N8dl29QcqtKltIg2kDMs5lTLTmRBhHTfPhXHrnoX6a3gpnIucVXeq4
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Membership Enrollment Form 

        Have a voice in your community.  
      Help shape and improve your 

Handley Neighborhood today and for the future. Join the 
Historic Handley Neighborhood Association and make a difference. 

  

  

Name __________________________________________________________ 
 
 

        Address _________________________________________________________ 
 
 

City _______________________ State ___________ Zip Code______________ 
 
 

Phone _______________________ Mobile Phone ________________________ 
 
 

Fax _______________________ E-Mail _________________________________ 
 
 

Date________________________ 
 
 

Birth date/s_______________________________  Anniversary_______________ 
 
 

Dues are $12.00 per household a year 
Please make checks payable to the Handley Neighborhood Association 

And mail to P O Box 8037, Fort Worth, Texas, 76124-8037 
 

 

February, 2011 


